
 
 

 
 
DATE:                    October 31, 2024 
  
TO:  Jason Geary, Senior Engineering Manager 
 
FROM:  Nora Gardner, M/WBE Specialist 
 
SUBJECT:  M/WBE Memo for Design Services of the Atlantic & Yadkin Greenway 

Bridge Replacement and Trail Repair BL-0117  
 
 
The Design Services contract for the Atlantic & Yadkin Greenway Bridge Replacement and 
Trail Repair BL-0117 is funded by the U.S. Department of Transportation and, therefore, is 
excluded from the City of Greensboro’s M/WBE Program Plan requirements. Projects utilizing 
U.S. Department of Transportation funds must comply with the U.S. Disadvantaged Business 
Enterprise Program (DBE).   
 
To satisfy the DBE requirements, the Engineering Department required Volkert Engineering, the 
selected consultant, to identify and utilize DBE firms capable of performing subcontracting 
opportunities on the project. The firm committed to use the following M/WBE Disadvantage 
Business Enterprises:  
 
 

ID Firm Name County Scope of Work 

Total 
Contract 
Amount 

Total 
Contract 

% 

MDBE 
John Davenport 

Engineering, Inc. Forsyth 

Trail Crossing 
Signalization 

Investigation and 
Design $14,917.35 3.48% 

WDBE 
Three Oaks 

Engineering Inc. Durham 
Environmental Services 
and Hydraulic Design $117,677.79 27.42% 

 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Cc:  Gwen Carter, M/WBE Office 


